
 

  

St Hugh’s Catholic Primary School  

December Newsletter 2017 
 Dear Parents/Carers, 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our families who have been so generous 

collecting food for the food bank during Advent.  We have handed it over to the Children's 

Centre to distribute on our behalf.  32 bags of food to deliver to families. 

Lucy Moroney is a 9-year-old girl who was diagnosed in July 2017 with a terminal brain tumour. 

Lucy’s mum Nicola was a teacher at St Hugh’s who sadly died from a sudden cardiac arrest in 

2012. The money raised has been donated for treatment in Mexico for Lucy to potentially increase 

her life expectancy. The amount raised was over £400. Thank you to everyone who donated!   

As we come to the end of our Autumn Term, I would like to wish you all a very peaceful and 

happy Christmas. 

 

 
 

 

School Uniform 

The school uniform for girls is: - 

 Dark Grey skirt/trousers 

 Yellow polo shirt 

 Burgundy cardigan / sweatshirt 

 Black shoes, NOT trainers 

The school uniform for boys is: - 

 Grey trousers 

 Yellow polo shirt 

 Burgundy sweatshirt 

 Black shoes, NOT trainers 

PE Kits 

 White t-shirt - provided by school 

 Black shorts - provided by school 

 Appropriate footwear (trainers or 

pumps) 

Hair  

 Hair must be tied back and plaited 

 No shaved lines in hair 

 No big bows 

 

- Leggings are not allowed 

- No nail varnish 

- Small plain stud earrings 

 

School Uniform is available from Fitwell 

276 Smithdown Rd, Liverpool L15 5AJ 
 

 
 

 

SEND / Welfare / Therapeutic 

Inclusion 
Parent Drop-In sessions 

 

If you have any concerns you would like to 

discuss with a member of staff.  
 

Miss Bushell (Inclusion Manager) 

Miss Bower (Welfare Officer) 

Miss Shaw (Learning Mentor) 
 

Wednesday 10th January - 2.40pm to 

3.05pm 

Wednesday 24th January - 2.40pm to 

3.05pm 

Wednesday 7th February - 2.40 pm to 

3.05pm 

Wednesday 21st February - 2.40 pm to 

3.05pm 

Wednesday 7th March - 2.40 to 3.05pm 

Wednesday 21st March - 2.40 to 3.05pm 

 

Please call into the school office for more 

information. 

________________ 

 

School Nurse 

Drop-In sessions 

 
Thursday 11th January 9.00am to 9.30am 

Thursday 8th February 9.00am to 9.30am 

Thursday 8th March 9.00am to 9.30am   

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Diary dates 

 
Tuesday 9h January School re-opens 

Monday 12th – 16th February school closed  

Monday 26th March – 6th April Easter Break 

Monday 7th May Bank Holiday 

Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June Whit 

week 

Friday 20th July end of term 

 

Communion dates 

 

Friday 19th January St Clare’s 1.45pm 

Friday 23rd February St Hugh’s 1.45pm 

Friday 16th March St Clare’s 1.45pm 

Friday 13th April St Hugh’s 1.45pm 

If you are unable to attend any of the 

dates above, you will be able to attend 

Church on the Sunday after the dates 

at 12.00pm 

Communion May 21018 TBA  

 

Dinner Money 

 

School meals must be paid for at the 

beginning of every week.  Any days 

your child misses will be carried over as 

a credit to the following week. 

 

The cost for a school meal is £2.00 per 

child per day, £10.00 per child per 

week. 

 

Arrears 

If you need support in applying for free 

school meals or would like to discuss 

how we can support you in paying off 

your debt or work together to avoid 

further debt, please ask at the school 

office.  Thank you to those parents who 

have paid their debt or who have set up 

a payment plan with us.  

  

 
School Day starts at: 8.45am 

 

Please ensure your child is on time for the 

start of the school day.  

 

School day ends at 3.10pm                                              

 

 
 

Breakfast Club 

 

If you would like your child to go to Breakfast 

Club, doors open at 8.00am and last entry is 

8.30am. A variety of healthy food is 

available and supervised games for just a £1 

per child per day, If you would like your child 

to attend, please speak to Ms Shaw – limited 

places available 

 

Collection of Children 

 

Children in Year 5 & 6 are not allowed to 

walk home alone, unless permission is given. 

Permission letters are available from the 

school office information stand  

 

Book Swap 

 

There are a range of books available for you 

and your family on the table by the front 

office, please feel free to take a book and 

swap it for another when you have finished  

Happy Reading! 

 

 

 

 

 


